Council of Chairs
Feb. 14, 2012

Present: Amelia Harris, Frank Frey, Bryan Hoyt, Tom Costa, Joe Kiser, Scott Lawson, Liz Moore, Sandy Huguenin, Alex Edwards, Amy Clark, Margie Tucker, Suzanne Adams-Ramsey, Jeff Cantrell, Cathie Collins, Ken Tiller

Scott Lawson spoke with the group regarding textbook issues.

· The cost of textbooks continues to rise. An average student at UVa-Wise can spend as much as $800 on books for one semester. Last fall the bookstore piloted rental textbooks with some success. Many books rent for $50 or less.

· This fall the bookstore will offer e-books. More than 20,000 titles are currently available. 
· Submitting textbook orders on time helps to keep costs down. The deadline to order for Summer 2012 and Fall 2012 is April 1. Early ordering helps the bookstore to purchase more used books and pass the savings to the students.

· Using the same textbook for more than one semester also keeps costs down for the students.

· Joe Kiser noted that it is crucial for the bookstore to keep costs low because the majority of our students use financial aid to purchase books, and cannot buy them through other sources such as Amazon.

Joe Kiser discussed the Equipment Trust Fund. UVa-Wise has been allotted $202,000 and was required to submit to SCHEV a list of requests totaling $300,000. Orders may be placed before April 1. Department Chairs received an email this morning from Liz Moore with their list of approved items and instructions for ordering. Departments should prioritize their list. The invoice must be received in time to pay in mid-May. Vendors should be instructed to include freight in the item cost; if shipping is listed separately on the invoice it will be paid by the department. 

Mr. Huguenin asked the group if they would be interested in a professional development workshop featuring Roger Epp, retired president of the University of Alberta. They agreed, and Mr. Huguenin will make the arrangements.

